ROS report to TAC for April 3rd 2003 meeting

……………………..OGRR’s………………………

OGRR127 - Protocol references update and remove redundant language in Section 2.6.2.

OGRR128 - Several sections of the Protocols are quoted verbatim in the Operating Guides.  Currently, when these Protocol excerpts are revised, they require an Operating Guide Revision to keep the Guides current.  This is a labor intensive and time consuming effort. Months often pass before Protocol revisions are completed in the Guides.  This OGRR would allow that those Protocols excerpts that are in the Operating Guides, be changed administratively as directed by ROS. This is meant for only those Protocol revisions, approved by TAC, that require no changes in the Operating Guides other than to update the excerpt. All Protocol revisions that require Operating Guides language changes will follow the complete OGRR process. The administrative changes will be noted (in the same manner as finalized OGRR’s) on the Operating Guides web page as a part of the next Operating Guide update. 
…………….……...ROS Activities…………………

To support the ROS review of thee EECP events the FCTF
and the PDCWG
 have requested data from ERCOT staff for the Feb, 25,26,27 cold weather events. Data categories include SCE, load and load imbalance, and reserves and unit availability. I may have more information to pass on after their March 27th meeting.

SSWG
 and NDSWG
 continue to work on ways to better link the planning base cases ( in PTI format) with the operational power flow cases ( in ESCA format). 

OWG
 is also reviewing the EECP events as reports come from the ERCOT staff. 

The RCVCTF
 is moving along on a Reactive and Voltage control document to replace the interim standard that will sunset in June.  There should be a draft for review by WMS and RMS (PRS?) after the April 9th ROS meeting.

DWG
 is working on:

1. An assessment of the need for transient voltage dip performance requirements in ERCOT. They are surveying ERCOT TDSP’s, industry standards and other Regions. 

2. A possible need for further Small Signal Stability Studies to finalize recommendations.

3. A possible need for development of a combined cycle power plant dynamic model.

PARWG
 is working on the contents of new Operating Guides Section 5. “Planning”. PARWG is reviewing all ROS work group procedures and ERCOT documents (related to planning) as sources for entire documents or excerpts for this section of the Operating Guides. 

The PARWG conducted a brainstorming session and discussed the prioritization of ERCOT System Planning Projects. The PARWG was assigned to take the following factors into consideration to assess the current ERCOT Process for determining project priorities (see next page):

· Resource constraints on project permitting and construction

· Planning Criteria

· Frequency and duration of outages

· Facility ratings

· Operating Procedures (manual and automatic)

· Economic impacts on congestion and total system operating costs

· Other economic consequences of outages

After much discussion among members and ERCOT staff, the PARWG decided it will first review the portion of the current ERCOT Planning Process (attached PPT slide) that deals with separating generation dependent projects from generation independent projects.  The PARWG will then assess the need for further action.
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